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Independent Review Report

The 2003 Sustainability Report discloses the
activities and performance of group companies
regarding the environmental, social and econom-
ic aspects of railway business.  This two-part
report was useful in communicating JR East's
activities to diversified groups of stakeholders.
Review by outside parties shows the Company's
sincere efforts at transparency.  I trust the com-
pany will continue to promote sustainability activ-
ities while fully using its business strengths.  In
addition, I hope JR East will further communicate
with stakeholders through publications such as
the Sustainability Report. 

Mitsuru Shibata
Environmental
Management Department 
Asahi & Co.

Future perspective

This is our eighth environmental report, and the second one
focusing specifically on sustainability issues. In order to
introduce the fundamental points as clearly as possible, and to
disclose more technical information, we divided this report
into two sections: one for highlights, one for details.  For the first
time we have quantitatively determined the environmental
impact of the entire group.  As well as promoting the activities to
reduce the overall impact, we would like to integrate efforts of
each Group company in the process.  In addition, we will
continue to address environmental, social and economic
issues and make full use of the Group's unique business
qualities to satisfy our wide range of stakeholders.

Kazuyuki Kogure,
General Manager
Management
Administration Department




